War Bonnet Region

War Whoop

News and Events from the Region
October 2017 - November 2017



Calendar of Events

NOVEMBER
8 Board Meeting

10 Poker Night
11 Club Meeting
12 Autocross
DECEMBER
8 Poker Night
9 (Club Meeting

16 Xmas Dinner

We will making up the calendar for next year ! - 7 pm
at Glen Hoskins home.

What's the buy in 7 - 7 pm.

Louis Lackey’s Poker Table.

Breakfast at IHOP in Bricktown.

Be there at 9am.

Edmond Fire Department Facility.

Starts at 10 am. Be there early to register!!

Win some Christmas money! - 7 pm.
Louis Lackey’s Poker Table.

Breakfast at Furrs in Moore.

Be there at 9am.

Merry Christmas at the Hefner Grill.
Be there at 5pm.
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Editor’s Notes

t’s hard to believe that this

will be the last issue of the War

Whoop for this year. The next

one will be the December - January

2018 issue. It seems that winter has just

around the corner as well as baseball is

winding down and the cooler weather
will be here soon.

My Boston Red Sox were eliminated in
the first round of the playoffs this year.
For me it is always sad to watch the
final out of a baseball season. It
reminds me of a saying by A. Bartlett
Giamatti, a former commissioner of
baseball and Red Sox fan - “Baseball
breaks your heart. It is designed to
break your heart. The game begins in
the spring when everything else begins

Brian Miller - War Whoop Editor

and it blossoms in the summer filling
our afternoons and evenings. And
then, as soon as the chill rains come,
and when you need it the most, it stops
and forces you to face the fall alone.”

For me, winter began the moment of
that last out. In fact it felt colder
outside that afternoon. Only five
months until spring training though. I
can’t wait!!

Enjoy your Porsche !
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MICHAEL SAVUTO, CPA, P.C.

450 N. CLASSEN BLVD. SUITE 100, OKLAHOMA CITY, OK 73115
Phone (405) 810-1351 Fax (405) §43-4543
Email savutoiswhell.net

TAX CONSULTING AND PREPARATION, ENTITY
AND BUSINESS CONSULTING, FORENSIC
ACCOUNTING, LITIGATION SUPPORT, AND
QUICKBOOKS CERTIFIED PRO ADVISOR



President’s

all is here and the club

|
Podium
calendar is busier than ever.

F But first, I wish to thank

everyone for attending our August and
September events. Between War
Bonnet events and non War Bonnet
events, there is something to do almost
each weekend in November.

November events: Board meeting at
Glen’s home, November 8 at 7 pm.
Louis Lackey will host poker at his
home on Friday, November 10, at 7 pm.
Breakfast at IHOP Bricktown Saturday,
November 11, at 9 am. Autocross
Sunday, November 12 at Edmond Fire
Department, I-35 and Covell.

Porsche Palooza is November 9
through 11th in Eureka Springs,
Arkansas. Mark Botrell will be leading
a group this year. If you would like to
go, let Mark know by contacting him
by phone at (405) 208-2575 and/or
email mdbottrell@icloud.com.

For those of us who can’t attend
Porsche Palooza, Steve Hintze is
planning an Out-N-Back two day drive
for November 11 and 12th. We always
have a great time on these tours. If you

Eric Costello - War Bonnet President

would like to go, let Steve know by
emailing him at byuhog@gmail.com.

My biggest thank you goes out to Steve
Pistole and Matt Herndon for getting
us back out on the auto cross track. The
facility at the Edmond fire department
is top notch. There are real bathrooms
and running water! Having coffee and
light snacks was fantastic. The next
auto cross event is November 12th.

As a member of the War Bonnet Region
of PCA you are welcome to attend any
Board Meeting. Come on out and see
what we are doing for the club. New
ideas are always welcome.

The complete calendar is on the inside
cover of the War Whoop. Be sure and
pick a few events to attend. See you
soon!



Porsches at the Charity Car Show

Photo by Glen Hoskins



Between the

Cones
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ecstatic to report that our first autocross
in over a year took place this past
September.

We had a great turnout for the restart of
the autocross events. Plus, there will be
some upcoming changes to the next two
autocross events. With that being said,
we are glad to be back up and running.
We hope to continue events similar to
this first event until we can get back to
the Sheriff’s Training Center course.

On Saturday the 9th of September, the
War Bonnet Region had their first
autocross in over a year. I can say that
we had a great turn out with around 25
drivers. All of the participants were
PCA Members. I would also like to
extend a ‘thank you’ to the four drivers
who came down from the Tulsa
Cimarron region to participate in our
autocross event.

Cimarron’s autocross event took place
the following day and we had a few War
Bonnet drivers take the trip to
participate in that event as well.

Following the completion of the first
War Bonnet autocross event of the year,
we are pleased to announce that we will
have two more events that will take

Matt Herndon

place before the end of the current
calendar year. This will be followed by a
break until we restart the autocross
events in May of 2018.

We plan to open the next two events this
year to both PCA and Non-PCA
members. We will be capping
registration to the first 40 drivers that
show up to the event and don't have
their vehicle disqualified from being
able to participate.

Two drivers sharing the same vehicle
will be counted as 2 against the total and
not 1 because they are sharing a vehicle.
PCA Members will have the first open
slots. All non PCA member attendees
will be allowed to register on a first
come, first serve basis following the
PCA members signup.

I would like to conclude by thanking all
the members from both the War Bonnet
Region and the Cimarron Region for
coming out to our autocross. I hope to
see this same group come back for the
next two events this year. [ hope that we
don’t have to turn anyone away from



the next two events but I would like to
see as close to 40 participants as we can
get. We would like to see some of the old
non-members show up for the next two
events as well as some new non-
members from around the area. This
track is a nice track but I personally miss

the Sherrif’s Training center track since
it offers a better variety of event layouts.

there early -_fc')'r__'ré'giét._ration!)




Treasurer’s
Tid-Bits

he club treasury received a

nice infusion of money

from PCA national. The
regular quarterly rebate was $883, and
we also received a special rebate for the
charity car show of an additional $450
for the Sunbeam Family Services car
show held at the Devon Boathouse.

For the car show we took in a
grandtotal of $739. It is a strange
number because several members
donated some extra cash for the
charity. All the proceeds for the car
show will be donated to the Sunbeam
Family Services.

The site rental cost was split with the
Mercedes club, and the Boathouse
foundation discounted the cost since
we were doing a charity event. In the
end, our half of the cost was $375.

We did not print t-shirts and we did
not have a food truck or other items
that have eaten into the profits as in the
past. I have not yet heard what income
the Mercedes club received. I do know
the Mercedes dealer donated $5,000
directly to Sunbeam because of the car
show.

The Mercedes club has more members
than War Bonnet region, and they had a
few more cars participate. We split the
car show, and they take care of their
part, and we do our part but we each

Glen Hoskins - Treasurer

take care of the money made for the car
show and the donation to Sunbeam.

The local Porsche dealer did support us
this year by bringing out 4 brand new
cars for the display, and they had some
employees on site to answer questions.
We really appreciate the support from
Porsche of Oklahoma City and all the
members that showed up in their
Porsches to help make the show bigger
and better than in the past.

We also took in money from an
autocross. Yeah, the autocross is back!
The track cost us $200 to rent, and we
have to hire an Edmond Police officer
to provide security. The officer costs us
an additional $150, so just putting on
the autocross now has a base cost of
$350. We took in $480 so we did make a
profit.

I want to thank Steve Pistole for his
hard work in finding us a new place to
play, and Matt Herndon for putting on
another fun autocross.

The club treasury also had the normal
costs of the War Whoop mailing to
national officers, and the members who
prefer to receive a paper copy. In the



end, the treasury is up to a little over
$6,500 but we will be making a
donation to Sunbeam Family services
fairly soon. The board of directors
decides the amount of the donation.
With the money from PCA national and
the income from the event, we raised

about $814. We plan to give all of that
to the charity and will likely add in
some club money to make it a nice
round number.

Come to the December Breakfast

Furrs in Moore




Roster Report

e currently have 204 primary

members in our region. This

is the first time that I can
remember that we have ever had over
200 primary members. It seemed for
many years we were stuck at around
180-185 and rarely got over 190. Now
we are holding steading at over 200!
Our total membership including
affiliate members is now 310.

We will be working on the calendar of
events for 2018 at the next board
meeting so if any of you have any ideas
on some events you would like to
attend, please let someone know or
better yet, attend the board meeting.

Here are the new members for this
issue: Thanapol Buranasombati has

Brian Miller - Membership Chairman

joined the club in a 2013 Boxster and
Barry Doyle has joined in a 2018
Boxster. Thomas Baste is in the club
with a 2008 911 and Jorge Carmona has
joined in a 2017 911. Our newest
members is Blake Garland in a 2014
Cayman S and Matt Goad has joined in
a 2007 911. I would like to welcome all
of them to the War Bonnet Region of
the Porsche Club!

Come to one of our Poker Nights.

Check the calendar
for the next date?

10
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Board Meeting

Minutes

The September 13, 2017 War Bonnet
Region board meeting was called to
order by Eric Costello at 7:10pm.

In attendance was Steve Hintze, Eric
Costello, Janie Tigert, John Leaton,
Matt Herndon, Brian Miller, Chad
Goodman, Floyd Carter and Randal
Goodman.

Eric spoke about the upcoming charity
car show in conjunction with the
Mercedes club, the Hooters car show
and the previous weekends autocross.

Chad then talked specifically about the
likes and improvements that could be
made at the next autocross event.
Everybody was in agreement that the
Edmond Fire Training facility was very
nice and liked having bathrooms and a
covered pavilion. Matt will check with
the Edmond Fire Department to see if
an officer is required for future events.
It was decided that the autocross
would now be open to non-PCA
members with PCA members selected
first and a limit set at 40 cars. The
Board also decided to not have an
autocross event for the months of
December, January and February.

The next topic discussed was the
charity car show. The show is
September 30th at the Boathouse
District with cars arriving at 8:30am.
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Randal Goodman - Secretary

The Board then lined out the remaining
calendar events for the year. Listed are
just a few of the many great events
going on the rest of the year.

11/4/17 Coffee and cars
11/8/17 Board meeting
11/9/17 Porsche Palooza

A weekend drive will be lead by Mark
Butrell on November 11th and 12th to
Arkansas.

Next on the agenda was a discussion of
Board elections and sending an email
blast to all members of the War Bonnet
Region asking for nominations to be on
the ballet. The voting will take place
before the Christmas party so the
winners can be announced at that time.

The last item on the agenda was a PCA
webinar on social media and how the
War Bonnet Region is right in line with
the policies of the National club.

The meeting was closed at 8:50pm.
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Progressive Dental

Dr. Matthew McReynolds, D.D.5.
8283 5. Walker Ave., Suite A
Oklahoma City, OK 73139

(405) 632-5561

progressivedental@coxinet.net
www.progressivedentalokc.com
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2017 WAR BONNET BOARD OF DIRECTORS
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President

Eric Costello 2017(1) - ecostellodo@gmail.com ............. 413-0134
V. President

Chad Goodman 2017(2) - goodmanokc@cox.net ............ 613-2692

Board Member
Randal Goodman 2019(2) - drtoys42@aol.com ............ 412-0621

Board Member
Janie Tigert 2019(1) - jtwildart@aol.com ................... 931-3111

Board Member
Louis Lackey 2019(1) - louis.lackey@anheuser-busch.com . ... 821-5392

Board Member
Steve Pistole 2017(2) - gohdst@coxnet .................. 691-8852

Board Member
John Leaton 2018(1) - jié@coxnet ....................... 370-4466

Board Member, Treasurer
Glen Hoskins 2018(2) - wbrmoneyman@cox.net ............. 478-4455

Board Member
Steve Hintze 2018(1) - byuhog@gmail.com ................. 844-6226



CLASSIFIEDS

FREE Ads for War Bonnet Members

Place your ad

here.

Free for members.

For Sale:

2003 C4S 73000 miles,
yellow over black.

Call Louis Lackey 821-5392

1984 928S

Gold/Champagne. 5000 miles on
complete drive train rebuild. 4.7 L
motor completely rebuilt with low

mileage torque tube. New spark plug
wires, new vacuum hoses,
transmission filter and fuel pump
with filter. Cooling system has been
converted to late model dual Porsche
928 electric fans. AC has been
converted to 134a refrigerant. Car is
well maintained with regulator
maintenance and oil changes.
Asking $8500 Call Matt Herndon if
you have questions 417-529-9632.

Send your ad to:
War Bonnet Ad
5816 NW 82nd St.
OKC, OK 73132

or email it to:
brianmiller3732@att.net
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